
 

 

MCGINNIS LAKE DISTRICT MEETING 

May 29, 2021 

 

 

 

TIME: 10:00 A.M. CALL TO ORDER  

PLACE: NEW CHESTER TOWN HALL 629 MASON ST 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: Barry Berndsen, Nancy Schmidt, Steve Zoulek and Jerry Poehler. 

Ken Robert was excused. 14 members were present. 

 

The March 6, 2021 minutes were passed out at the meeting.  A motion was made by Steve Zoulek 

 to accept the minutes as written. Jerry Poehler seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  

 

Barry read the Treasurer’s report.  The beginning cash balance was $26,578.43. Total Cash inflows 

was&818.61. Cash outflows was $47.00 Barry Berndsen (office supplies). $37.58 David Rollmann,(Goose 

control Supplies,$251.13 Cason & Associates (DNR Permit) $22,490.00 Cason & Associates (Weed Treatment)  

$37.58   Newspaper Announcement/ Affidavit) Total Cash outflows $22,848.97.  May 29 Cash Balance was 

$4,548.07 .Nancy Schmidt made a motion to accept the Treasurers report as read.  Steve Zoulek seconded the 

motion.  The motion passed. 

 

Old Business  

 

 Goose Control Program.- PLEASE DO NOT FEED GEESE….We received permits from the DNR to work in 

2 phases. The first to find the eggs and oil them so they do not mature. One nest was located and sprayed. This 

was the first year and a lot was learned regarding identification and treatment. We are now in the second phase 

where US Fish and Wildlife will send a team to perform a roundup. The cost of this will be $3000.00. Land 

owners on the lake have been asked to sign permission slips to allow people to go on their land to help with the 

goose roundup. The board thanked Dave Rollmann  

. 

Lake Maintenance Activities -   Dick Shuster reported after doing some research on curly leaf pond weed. By 

cutting the weeds we are spreading the curly leaf pond weed in the spring. A survey was done to see where the 

curly weed is and how it needs to be treated. We will be spraying the whole lake and not just parts. This will be 

done in 2 applications done the same day with different chemicals.  This will also help remove dead vegetation. 

Some milfoil was located also and was treated to limit spread. Cason and Assoc. did the survey and the 

necessary treatments. The board thanked Dick for his assistance!! 

 

 New Business 

 

Lake District individuals asked questions regarding Lake District activities but none needed to be acted on by 

the board at this time. We thanked attendees for their continued support and input!!! 

 

 A motion to adjourn was made by Steve Zoulek and seconded Nancy Schmidt 

 The Motion passed.  

 

The next meeting will be Saturday September 4, 2021 

 

 

Nancy Lee Schmidt  

Secretary, Lake McGinnis Lake District   


